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	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the City of New York, in relation to the creation of a review process in the event of the closure of a publicly mapped street.


	Sponsors:
Council Members Gerson, Yassky, Brewer, Jackson, Koppell, Lopez, Quinn, Stewart, Gonzalez, Avella and Martinez



	Summary of Legislation: The proposed legislation would amend Section one, Section 19-107 of the administrative code of the city of New York by requiring the Department of Transportation to undertake a notification and review process in the event of a street closure. 

In the event of a temporary closure of a street to pedestrian and/or vehicular traffic, the Commissioner of Transportation shall make available to the community board and Council Member in whose district such street is located, information regarding any such closure lasting beyond five business days, state the reason for such closure and the estimated date for access to the street to resume.

Also, it would require that in the event that  access to a publicly mapped street used for vehicular and/or pedestrian traffic is denied for more than 180 consecutive days, the Commissioner must issue or cause to be issued a community reassessment, impact and amelioration (CRIA) statement approved by the Commissioner or any other government entity initiating the street closure. The CRIA statement is required to be delivered to both the community board and the Council Member in whose district the street is located on or before the 240th day of the closure. 



	Effective Date: This legislation would take effect one hundred twenty days after its enactment into law.



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2006



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY05

FY Succeeding

Effective FY06

Full Fiscal

Impact FY06

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-)

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues: There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 



	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation as the Department of Transportation is already providing all the services. 



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division

                                                NYC Department of Transportation

	Estimate Prepared By:
Latonia McKinney, Assistant Director

                                                Chima Obichere, Legislative Financial Analyst



	FIS History:


To be considered by the Committee on February 17, 2005.


